MEET OUR CHURCH STAFF:

Rev. Laurie Brandes, Associate Pastor lgbrandes@umcsc.org

Heather Connor, Children's Director

 $\underline{heather@lexumcsc.com}$

Diane Crosby, CUMCA, Administrator

dcrosby@lexumcsc.com

Rev. L. Kim Eanes, Senior Pastor

lkeanes@umcsc.org

Dr. Jerry Gatch, Director, Chancel Choir jgatch@hotmail.com

Todd Handell, Youth Pastor

todd@lexumcsc.com

Michael Jack, Sexton

michael@lexumcsc.com

Lessie Polk, Children/Youth Choir Director

 $\underline{lespolk@aol.com}$

Ken Robbins, Organist

kenbearken@msn.com

Jacob Selzer, Contemporary Worship Leader jacob.selzer@cmc.com

Jacob.selzer@cmc.com
Tamara Salzer Cont Work

Tamara Selzer, Cont. Worship Leader sav3db13ssed1@gmail.com

Lindsey Warner, Preschool Director lindsey@lexumcsc.com





FLOWERS

The flowers on the altar in the traditional service today are given to the glory of God and in loving memory of Robert & Grace Hicks by the Hicks Family.

CAREGIVER WORKSHOP

Cayce UMC, 1600 12th Street Cayce, invites you to a Caregiver Workshop each Sunday in June from 5-6:30pm. Come learn about resources and support for caregivers in our area. All are invited. Each Caregiver workshop is a stand-alone, but we encourage folks to come to as many as they can. This is a FREE event. Please call Cayce UMC to reserve your spot at 803-794-3200.

June 5-Health impacts of caregiving.

June 12-Giving yourself good care as the caregiver.

June 19-Suggestions for positive improvement of self-care.

June 26-Hospice/social worker to review outside resources available.

CHURCH OFFICES CLOSED

The church offices will be closed on Monday, May 30 in observation of Memorial Day.

FOR OUR COUNTRY

O God, keep our whole country under your protection. Wipe out sin from this land; lift it up from the depth of sorrow, O Lord, our shining light. Save us from deep grief and misfortune, Lord of all nations. Bless us with your wisdom, so that the poor may not be oppressed and the rich may not be oppressors. Make this nation having no ruler except God, a nation having no authority but that of Love. Amen.-UM Hymnal #429

PRIME TIMERS CARDS

Cards are back on Thursday afternoons at 2:00 PM in Asbury Hall. If you enjoy playing bridge or canasta, we would love to have you join us. Doors will unlock at 1:45. For more information, contact Sammie Brown at 803-351-0784 or sbrown8885@sc.rr.com. If 2 to 4 players are interested in playing the card game Hand & Foot, please contact Judy Hayes at 803-206-7001 or Virginia Smith at 803-603-2659. We will play at the same time as canasta and bridge.

SAVIOR: WHAT THE BIBLE SAYS ABOUT THE CROSSAN ONLINE STUDY

Visit www.lexumcsc.com and click on "Live Stream Worship" to view Pastor Kim's online study. This study attempts to take us to the "next level of growth" by presenting questions for us to ponder such as: Why did Jesus have to die?; How exactly does Jesus save us?; What does the cross mean for our belief and our behavior? Join Pastor Kim each week for 6 weeks as she delves into these questions.



ALPACA SHOEBOX

THANK YOU, LUMC, for your generous donations of school supplies for our new Alpaca Shoebox project! Collection will continue through the end of May. For the month of June, we are requesting donations of NEW socks and underwear for children. All types and sizes are needed—for boys and girls. Thank you again for your participation in our expanded efforts to fill shoeboxes this year. Many children will be blessed by your generosity!!

CHILDREN'S CORNER: BE SURE NOT TO MISS THESE UPCOMING EVENTS!

Churchwide Summer Kickoff JUNE 12th following 11am service. Save this date! Pelican snowballs and Moe's food truck will be here. All KidzWay and Breakout Kidz will get a ticket for a free snowball...and a portion of all other snowball and food sales will go to snack sack ministry. There will be games, tie-dye, bubbles, corn hole and more! You don't want to miss this!

Churchwide Fireflies game, June 18th at 6:05pm. Purchase your tickets HERE. LUMC will have it's own section, you'll get a free hat, and we will all enjoy some awesome summer fellowship.

There's still time to sign up! Creation Care Camp: Reduce, Reuse, Recycle, REJOICE! June 27-30th from 9am-Noon. Sign up HERE. Cost is \$55 and it includes a t-shirt, daily snacks, and helps cover the cost of our community visitors. Open to rising 4th, 5th, and 6th graders. Able to donate? Check out our wish list here.

All Ages & Stages: Compassion Camp - changing the world with lovingkindness. July 27th, 28th, 29th in Wesley Hall from 6:30-8pm. Additional details here.

Can you help? We need volunteers for many things including the following stations:

- Compassion in Action station
- Create & Play station
- Yoga/Movement station